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Dear Friends:

This year our annual report to contributors looks a little different. The CDC 

Foundation, like other environmentally conscious organizations, is striving 

to make a gentler imprint on our global habitat. Trimming our paper trail  

is one step we’ve taken in going “green.” Although the impact of this  

one small change is not easy to quantify, we know it will take many small 

efforts like this to make a big difference for future generations. 

The smaller size of our report, however, in no way reduces the enormi-

ty of our gratitude for our many friends and donors. Your generous support 

helps address another critical global challenge – improving the health of 

citizens worldwide. With your partnership, the Centers for Disease Control 

and Prevention and the CDC Foundation are able to implement programs 

tackling some of the toughest public health problems in this country as well 

as threats abroad.

We thank you for endorsing a vision of improved health for people  

everywhere. Your commitment to this vision has helped us invest $170 mil-

lion in CDC public health programming in the last 14 years.

The lists of CDC Foundation friends and donors who played a role in 

this success do not end on the final fold of this publication; the honor roll 

continues on our website. Please visit www.cdcfoundation.org/annualreport 

to find complete lists of all individuals who invested in CDC programs with 

us last fiscal year.
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•	 The CDC Foundation and CDC continued to implement the global  

adult tobacco survey in 16 countries as part of the of the $125 million  

Bloomberg Initiative to Reduce Tobacco Use. The survey, which measures 

adult tobacco use and tobacco control interventions, was pretested 

in five countries with the largest percentage of the world’s smokers. 

Planning began for pretests in 11 more countries as well as for the full 

survey in all 16 countries.

•	 The CDC Foundation received $3.2 million from the Robert Wood  

Johnson Foundation to help CDC’s Division of Violence Prevention 

award grants encouraging state and local domestic violence organiza-

tions to add prevention activities into their programming.

•	 Following the May 2008 earthquake in China’s Sichuan province, the 

CDC Foundation facilitated the donation of wireless equipment from HP 

and USGlobalSat, Inc., enabling CDC teams and their Chinese colleagues 

to set up a health surveillance system using mobile technology.

•	 The CDC Foundation received a $1.45 million grant from the Liverpool 

School of Tropical Medicine to help CDC collaborate with a consortium 

of research institutions. The collaboration focuses on exploring new 

strategies to reduce the adverse effects of malaria in pregnancy in Latin 

America and on identifying tools to control disease transmission.

•	 The Meta-Leadership Summit for Preparedness – a CDC Foundation 

initiative in partnership with CDC, Harvard, and the Robert Wood Johnson 

Foundation – continued to expand. Pilot summits in Wichita, KS; Denver, 

CO; and Louisville, KY, helped prepare more than 350 business, govern-

ment and nonprofit leaders to work collaboratively in times of crisis.

Fiscal Year 2008 Highlights



Risa Lavizzo-Mourey

“At a time when there are so many problems affecting our  
communities − from natural disasters such as hurricanes and 
floods to health epidemics like obesity and Alzheimer’s − 
it is essential that we, as a nation, increase our capacity to 
respond. This requires leadership and change from every part 
of society: policymakers, private businesses, civic groups and 
nonprofits. The CDC Foundation is a catalyst for building the 
relationships, trust and framework needed to solve big, com-
plex issues. In fact, their involvement can be vital to the effort.

We work with the CDC Foundation on a wide range of 
initiatives − from improving disaster preparedness to reducing 
childhood obesity and preventing intimate partner violence. 
This partnership has opened many doors that have enabled 
us to accomplish more. When the Robert Wood Johnson 
Foundation and the CDC Foundation reach out together as a 
unified force, it yields a more robust response.”

The Power of Partnership
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Risa Lavizzo-Mourey, M.D., M.B.A., is president and CEO of the Robert 
Wood Johnson Foundation. In 2007, the organization joined the CDC 
Foundation to launch the Meta-Leadership Summit for Preparedness, 
a program to prepare business, government and nonprofit leaders to 
act collaboratively in times of crisis.



Anonymous (2)
Dr. and Mrs. J.D. Allen
Tricia and Inman Allen
Rhona Applebaum, Ph.D.
Dr. and Mrs. Stephen Blount
Jack O. Bovender Jr. 
Mr. Steven Bresky
Ms. Marnite B. Calder
Dr. Stephen L. Cochi, EIS ’82,* and Ms. Jane M. Skvarich
Mr. Gary M. Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. J. Dennis Delafield
Frank DeStefano, EIS ’79 and Josephine Malilay
Jim and Donna Down
Mr. Richard W. Edelman
Dr. and Mrs. Eugene J. Gangarosa, EIS ’64 
Mr. and Mrs.* Wayne D. Gantt
Dr. Julie Louise Gerberding* and Mr. David Rose 
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Gimson*
Mr. and Mrs. R. Joseph Gladden
Ms. Jamie L. Greene
Mr. Terence J. Greene
Marie R. Griffin, M.D, M.P.H., EIS ’79
Jim Hagedorn
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Hardin
Dr. and Mrs. Ralph H. Henderson, EIS ’65
Richard E. Hoffman, EIS ’78 
Ms. Michele J. Hooper and Mr. Lemuel Seabrook 
Dr. Donald Hopkins, EIS Hon. ’85, and  
	 Dr. Ernestine Hopkins 
Rubina Imtiaz, M.D., EIS ’84*
Kathleen Irwin, EIS ’84 and Richard Steketee, EIS ’83 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur C. Jackson
Phil and Jenny Jacobs 
Mr. Bob Jeffrey
Mr. and Mrs. Warren Y. Jobe 
Franklyn N. Judson, M.D., EIS ’70
Mr. Bob Kain and Ms. Rosalynn Sumners

Ruth J. Katz, J.D., M.P.H.
Mr. Robert A. Keegan and Mrs. Gloria J. Keegan 
Mr. Andrew Klepchick Jr.
Miss Margaret E. Mahoney 
Myron and Margaret Marcinkowski
Mr. Edwin Marger and Dr. Susan Hamel 
Dr. and Mrs. James S. Marks, EIS ’76 
Mr. and Mrs. Keith W. Mason
Ms. Linda Kay McGowan and  
	 Dr. John E. McGowan, EIS ’69 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. McKnight
Mr. Charles H. “Pete” McTier
Mr. Michael Melneck*
Dr. and Mrs. Preston R. Miller Jr. 
Michael Morris
Mr. Douglas W. Nelson
Mr. Kent C. “Oz” Nelson
John and Verla* Neslund 
Ms. Madeleine O’Hagan
Mrs. Walter W. Ray
Dr. David Reynolds, EIS ’68
Mr. Richard E. Robison
Dr. and Mrs. Raymond W. Ruddon 
Mr. and Mrs. W. Marshall Sanders, J.D.
Ms. Hazel A.D. Sanger and Mr. Paul W. Sanger 
Dr. and Mrs. David Satcher
Mr. D. Jack Sawyer Jr.
Jon Schnitker and Elizabeth Weaver 
Mr. and Mrs.* Wayne B. Skousen
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Stokes 
Ms. Elizabeth A. Sykes
Ms. Chloe Knight Tonney and Mr. Rick Tonney 
Dr. Susan C. Trock, EIS ’87 
Ms. Susan A. Van Aacken*
Richard and Marni Vliet 
Dr. Charles J. Weeks
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Yellowlees 

The CDC Foundation board of directors created The Margaret Ellerbe Mahoney Society in 1998 to 

honor Miss Mahoney for her service to the board and her vital support of Foundation initiatives 

since its inception. Miss Mahoney continues to be a strong advocate for the Foundation. To honor 

her loyalty, The Margaret Ellerbe Mahoney Society recognizes leadership donors who have given 

$1,000 or more in gifts or in-kind services during the year.

The Margaret Ellerbe Mahoney Society

The CDC Foundation gratefully acknowledges the generous support of 
individuals, foundations, corporations, businesses and organizations. This 
support, totaling $19 million in the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2007 and 
ending June 30, 2008, enables the CDC Foundation to help CDC do more, 
faster to fight threats to health and safety.
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* CDC employee or CDC employee at time of donation;   Contributor of five or more consecutive years



Michelle Grogg

Collaborations that Enrich Results

“For us, the CDC Foundation is a critical bridge to progress. 
They’re highly adept at engaging the right people from both 
inside and outside CDC in a collaborative effort to tackle 
enormous challenges.

One of Cargill’s top priorities is to address micronutri-
ent deficiency in the developing world, yet the scope of this 
problem is far greater than one entity can handle alone. 
It takes involvement from a variety of public and private 
partners to gain traction. The CDC Foundation has been an 
instrumental partner in the Flour Fortification Initiative (FFI), 
a program founded by CDC to increase the vitamin and 
mineral content of staple foods. 

The issues around nutrition deficiency are daunting.  
Addressing them requires genuine collaboration and the  
ability to identify and engage leading experts that only the 
CDC Foundation can bring to the table.” 

Michelle Grogg is the director of Corporate Contributions for Cargill. 
Ms. Grogg was instrumental in facilitating several important  
collaborations between Cargill and the CDC Foundation, including  
FFI, a worksite wellness program and a school physical education  
and nutrition initiative.



Phil S. Jacobs 
Retired President,  
AT&T Southeast Business Communications Services 
AT&T Southeast 
Atlanta, GA 
Chair

Ruth J. Katz, J.D., M.P.H. 
Walter G. Ross Professor of Health Policy 
School of Public Health & Health Services 
The George Washington University 
Washington, D.C. 
Secretary

Andrew R. Klepchick Jr. 
Principal 
Homrich & Berg, Inc. 
Atlanta, GA 
Treasurer 

Jack O. Bovender Jr. 
Chairman and CEO  
Hospital Corporation of America  
Nashville, TN

Gary M. Cohen 
Executive Vice President 
BD 
Franklin Lakes, NJ

James W. Down 
Retired Vice Chairman 
Mercer Management Consulting 
Winchester, MA

Richard W. Edelman 
President and CEO 
Edelman  
New York, NY

James Hagedorn 
CEO and Chairman of the Board 
The Scotts Miracle-Gro Company 
Marysville, OH

Michele J. Hooper 
Managing Partner and Founder 
The Directors’ Council 
Chicago, IL

Donald R. Hopkins, M.D., M.P.H., EIS Hon. ’85 
Associate Executive Director 
The Carter Center 
Atlanta, GA

Bob Jeffrey 
Chairman and CEO 
JWT 
New York, NY

Charles H. “Pete” McTier 
Trustee 
Robert W. Woodruff Foundation, Joseph B. Whitehead 
Foundation and Lettie Pate Evans Foundation 
Atlanta, GA

Douglas W. Nelson 
President and CEO 
The Annie E. Casey Foundation 
Baltimore, MD

Marni Vliet 
Past President and CEO 
Kansas Health Foundation 
Wichita, KS

Robert A. Yellowlees 
Retired Chairman and CEO  
Global Payments Inc. and NDCHealth 
Atlanta, GA

 
Honorary board members who have  
previously completed full terms

J. Veronica Biggins 
Managing Partner, Diversity Practices 
Heidrick & Struggles, Inc. 
Atlanta, GA

Bill Cosby, Ed.D. 
Entertainer and Philanthropist 
New York, NY

T. Marshall Hahn Jr., Ph.D. 
Retired Chairman and CEO 
Georgia-Pacific Corporation 
Atlanta, GA

George E. Hardy Jr., M.D., M.P.H., EIS ’66 
Retired Executive Director 
The Association of State and Territorial Health Officials 
Washington, D.C.

Julius Krevans, M.D., M.P.H. 
Chancellor Emeritus 
University of California at San Francisco Medical Center 
School of Medicine 
Bar Harbor, ME

Margaret E. Mahoney 
President  
MEM Associates, Inc. 
New York, NY

Bernard Marcus 
Co-founder and Director Emeritus 
The Home Depot 
Atlanta, GA

Kent  C. “Oz” Nelson 
Retired Chair and CEO 
United Parcel Service, Inc. 
Atlanta, GA

CDC Foundation Board of Directors

Michelle Grogg



Michael Morris

“CDC is the one of the most important assets the U.S. has 
against biohazards and terrorism. The CDC Foundation 
has played an important role in extending CDC’s global 
reach, helping CDC become a strategic and nimble force in 
responding to threats to global health, safety and security. 

The CDC Foundation works tirelessly to ensure the 
CDC has the funding, the twenty-first century technol-
ogy, and the advocacy and support it needs to carry out 
its mission. And, because the Foundation operates in-
dependently from government, it has the freedom and 
flexibility to expeditiously pull together resources to solve a 
challenge. Whether the CDC needs corporate partners or 
a widespread deployment of mobile equipment, the CDC 
Foundation has the means to fulfill the need quickly and in 
a streamlined fashion.”

Helping One of Our Nation’s  
Greatest Assets

Michael Morris has been a CDC Foundation Mahoney Society donor 
since 1999 and is a longstanding member of the National Advocates, 
a group of business, government and nonprofit leaders who advocate 
for and support CDC and the CDC Foundation. In 2007, Mr. Morris 
sponsored a special exhibit at CDC, titled Deadly Medicine: Creating 
the Master Race − which was assembled by the U.S. Memorial  
Holocaust Museum. He is currently president of Travelgirl Magazine. 



Organizations

AARP
AGA Institute
A.M. Barbe High School International Club
Aeras Global TB Vaccine Foundation
AkzoNobel N.V.
The Allen-Stevenson School
Amgen Foundation
Arch Chemicals, Inc.
Astellas Pharma US, Inc.
The Atlanta Press Club, Inc.
Bank of America
BellSouth Corporation
Bethany Evangelical Lutheran Church
Bloomberg Philanthropies
Branford Festival Corporation
Bresky Foundation
Brooks Woman’s Club
Bryans Family Foundation
The Canadian Red Cross Society
Cargill
Children for Children Foundation
Christine A. Koehler, Attorney at Law
Citi GIFT, Inc.
The Coca-Cola Company
The Columbus Foundation
Coxe Curry & Associates
Cubist Pharmaceuticals, Inc.
The Danny Kaye School
Dell Inc.
Digene/QIAGEN Corporation
Doris Duke Charitable Foundation
Dorothy Walsh McCarthy Fidelity Memorial Fund
E.T. Enterprises
El Rincon Elementary PTA
Emergent BioSolutions Inc.
ExxonMobil Foundation, Inc.
Fallon Medica LLC
First Baptist Church of Epworth
Foundation for Innovative New Diagnostics
Fremont Middle School
Friends Seminary of New York Quarterly Meeting

GE Energy
The Gangarosa International Health Foundation
General Motors Corporation
General Motors Foundation
GlaxoSmithKline Biologicals SA
Global Alliance for Improved Nutrition
Healthcare Performance Consulting, Inc.
Hewlett-Packard Company
Höganäs AB
Hover Family Trust
International Federation of Red Cross and  

Red Crescent Societies
The Jack and Beulah Bresler Tzedakah Fund, Inc.
Jean and Julius Tahija Family Foundation
The John D. and Catherine T. MacArthur Foundation
John Harding Family Foundation
John Wiley & Sons, Inc.
Josiah Macy, Jr. Foundation
Kansas Health Foundation
Kimberly-Clark USA
Lawrence Ainsworth Sykes Charitable Trust
March of Dimes
Medentech Ltd.
Merck & Co., Inc.
The Merck Company Foundation
Microsoft Corporation
Motorola Foundation
Oxford Presbyterian Church
Pfizer Inc
Pike Central Middle School, Leo’s Club
The Procter & Gamble Company
PS 89, The Williamsbridge School and Community
Radiant Christian Life Church
Richard T. Ryczek, Jr. LLC
Robert Wood Johnson Foundation
Rotary International Foundation
Safety Issues Publication, Inc.
Saul D. Levy Foundation
The Schenk School, Grade 5 Students
Spirit AeroSystems
Spondylitis Association of America
The Susan G. Komen Breast Cancer Foundation, Inc.
Trinity Covenant Church
UERM Medical Foundation, Inc.
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Corporate Annual Fund

The Corporate Annual Fund provides corpo-
rations an opportunity to demonstrate their 
commitment to CDC’s public health priorities. 
The Fund not only provides vital financial 
support for CDC programming, but it also 
generates new opportunities for business 
leaders to actively engage with CDC leaders 
to discuss mutual public health interests.

Platinum Level ($25,000)
The Coca-Cola Company
Emergent BioSolutions Inc.

Gold Level ($10,000)
Roche Laboratories Inc.

Silver Level ($5,000)
Battelle
Horne Family Foundation
Rock-Tenn Company

Bronze Level ($2,500)
CDC Credit Union
Crawford Communications, Inc.
Greenberg Traurig, LLP
Holder Construction Company
IMS Consulting Group, LLC
The Inman Foundation
Johnson & Johnson Pediatric Institute, LLC
N2 Qualitative Marketing Research

The UPS Foundation
The United Nations International Children’s Education Fund
United Parcel Service
The University of Texas Health Science Center at Houston
USGlobalSat, Inc.
Wayne State University School of Medicine, AMSA
Western University of Health Sciences
Westonka Public Schools, Independent School District No. 277
YRC Worldwide Inc.
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With Gratitude!
Your contribution enables the CDC Foundation to help CDC fight threats to 

health and safety in communities around the world. Tax-deductible contribu-

tions are used to support the areas of greatest need in our work on behalf 

of CDC or may be designated for specific purposes. For more information 

about gift opportunities please contact the Advancement Department at (404) 

653-0790 or (888) 880-4CDC or visit our website, www.cdcfoundation.org.  

Thank you for your continued support.

Find Our Full Report Online

In an effort to be more environmentally mindful, we have condensed this year’s 

printed annual report. The full report of contributors is on our website:  

www.cdcfoundation.org/annualreport




